
A tongue tie refers to a short, thin membrane underneath the 
tongue that restricts normal movement of the tongue. It is 
present in about 3-5% of babies. Good mobility of the tongue 
is important for a deep latch during breastfeeding to promote 
a mother’s milk supply and prevent soreness of the nipples. 
Many babies have a family history of tongue tie, so parents 
may notice it right away. Usually, however, it is diagnosed 
by pediatricians or lactation specialists before babies are 
referred to see me. When a tongue tie is causing symptoms, 
such as difficulties with nursing and nipple soreness, then it 
makes sense to release the frenulum. This is actually quick to 
do in the office or at the bedside, and is well tolerated by the 
babies. I swaddle the baby so they are comfortable, and then 
snip the frenulum which takes less than a second to do. Most 
of the time, babies don’t even cry or they settle immediately. 
I will usually have mom nurse or feed a bottle right away, and 
many moms tell me they notice a difference in the latch right 
away. I have the family do some little tongue stretches and 
massage with their pinkie finger for a week or two to keep the 

frenulum from reattaching as it heals. Even when there is no 
difficulty with nursing or bottle feeds, we do know that down 
the road, some speech difficulties can arise in the setting of 
tongue tie, so I still think it make sense to release the frenulum 
as a newborn. Waiting until children are older with speech 
impairments can make this more difficult to treat, because 
it requires a general anesthesia, and more complex repair, 
and may require ongoing speech therapy.  I will say, that if 
you research this question online there is a wide range of 
opinions and practices which can be very confusing. However, 
based on my understanding of the medical data as well as the 
hundreds of babies I have cared for, this approach makes the 
most sense to me. As a final note, I always look at the upper lip 
frenulum during my exam. There is naturally a membrane here, 
which I usually leave alone, except in unusual cases where the 
lip seems very restricted. This also is straightforward to release 
in the office, but is less commonly needed.
Thanks for your question!
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Q. 
Dr. Soukup, My lactation specialist 
noticed a tongue tie on my 5 day old 
baby. Breastfeeding has been difficult 
and painful. What should I do?
Angela S.
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